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Report on Campus Cleanliness Drive 

 A well said proverb implies that, “Cleaning and organizing is a practice, not a 

project” and the pandemic scenario since last couple of years has strongly indicated the 

value of this self-practice. Considering the need of the hour, department of Electronics 

and Telecommunication Engineering has organized a Campus Cleanliness drive on 24th 

of March, 2022. This event was organized as a part of the “AzaadikaAmrutMahotsav” 

celebrations at the Institute.  

 The activity was organized and coordinated by the NSS team of the department. 

Respected Head of the Department Dr.P.R.Deshmukh, faculty members Dr.D.V.Rojatkar, 

Dr.S.S.Thakare, Prof.S.J.Meshram, Prof.R.R.Harne and departmental NSS staff 

coordinator Prof.N.G.Pardeshi initiated the cleanliness drive, accompanied by the 

students of S.Y.B.Tech., T.Y.B.Tech. and Final Year B.Tech. of Electronics department. 

The students cleaned the area surrounding the department building, classrooms, 

laboratories and corridors.  The drive ended with a vote of thanks to the students by the 

departmental NSS staff coordinator. 
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